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SUBJECT: CONSENT
A Resolution of the Board of Trustees of the Town Of Erie Approving the Construction Management
At-Risk (CMAR) Contract with Archer Western Construction, LLC for the North Water Reclamation
Facility Expansion in the Amount of $255,000

DEPARTMENT: Public Works

PRESENTER/PREPARER: Todd Fessenden, Public Works Director
Wendi Palmer, Civil Engineer

FISCAL INFORMATION:
Cost as Recommended: $   255,000
Balance Available: $4,575,100
Fund: Wastewater
Budget Line Item Number: 510-70-110-605000-100267
New Appropriation Required: No

STAFF RECOMMENDATION:
Approve the Resolution to award said contract, authorize the appropriate Town officer to execute said
contract, and authorize Staff to expend contracted funds.

SUMMARY AND BACKGROUND OF SUBJECT MATTER:
The 2019 Wastewater Fund Budget has funds appropriated for the design and construction of the
North Water Reclamation Facility Expansion.

At the June 12, 2018 Board Meeting, the Board Authorized the Award of a Consultant Contract to
HDR Engineering, Inc. for the North Water Reclamation Facility Master Plan and Preliminary
Expansion Design.

At the April 9, 2019 Board Meeting, the Board adopted the North Water Reclamation Facility
Expansion Master Plan and awarded a Professional Services Agreement to HDR Engineering, Inc.
for the design of the expansion. As you may recall, at that time the Board was notified that staff
anticipated bringing a Construction Manager At Risk (CMAR) contract to the Board for approval.

The Town requested proposals for a CMAR from six contractors on June 14, 2019. Proposals were
due July 11, 2019, and three contractors submitted proposals. Staff reviewed the three proposals and
selected two contractors for interviews. Staff conducted interviews on July 19, 2019 and based on
the selection criteria selected Archer Western, LLC. Archer Western’s price for the design phase is
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$255,000.

In addition to CMAR being a good fit for the project goals, it also can allow for early procurement of
equipment prior to the final design of the expansion, ensuring the long lead time for equipment
doesn’t slow down the schedule, and to ensure the final design fits the specific equipment needed for
the expansion.

Staff anticipates bringing to the Board of Trustees for authorization up to four amendments to the
CMAR Contract regarding procurement and delivery of process equipment, construction of solids
treatment process, and the balance of the work for the Guaranteed Maximum Price (GMP) for the
North Water Reclamation facility Expansion.

ATTACHMENTS:

a. Resolution
b. CMAR Contract
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